KIBABII UNIVERSITY

Office of the Deputy Vice Chancellor (ASA)

Internal Memo

From: Ag. Deputy Vice Chancellor (ASA) Date: 10th January, 2025

To: ALL KIBU STUDENTS Ref: KIBU/ASA/CORK.005/VOL.2

SUBJECT: INSECURITY AROUND KIBABII UNIVERSITY

The above subject refers.

On 8th January 2025, around 9.00 PM, there were sporadic attacks by thugs on our students residing outside the University. During this incident, five students were injured and some had their phones stolen by the gang of robbers who used a motorcycle to flee. The injured students were treated in various hospitals and are responding well to treatment.

I wish to assure our students that every effort has been made to ensure your maximum security and that of your property. All security arms have been alerted and are working closely with our university security team to ensure that those responsible are apprehended and your safety is guaranteed.

Following this incident, night patrols around the University have been escalated. Be advised to avoid movements up to late at night. In addition, be quick to report any suspicious people in your surroundings/neighbourhood who may have bad intentions.

Your Security starts with you and we call upon you to be on high alert at all times.

I thank you for your cooperation over this matter.

Prof. Ernest S. Mohochi

AG. DEPUTY VICE CHANCELLOR, ASA

